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Classified as Business 

Purpose 

The purpose of this bulletin is to advise our customers that Backplane spare part kit 100021-1 has been 

obsoleted. 

 

The replacement Backplane was introduced back in November 2022 and was supplied when the 100021-

1 Backplane kit was not available. The new Backplane, part number 100021-2, will now be used on all 

TT/TG Series Compressors. 

 

This new Backplane is fully backwards compatible and contains additional design features for future 

compressor enhancements. For further details, you can reference Bulletin B-CN-291-EN Rev B. 

 

 

 

Figure 1 –New Style Backplane (Kit 100021-2) 

 

Action Required 

When a replacement Backplane is required, please order kit 100021-2. Please continue to use kit 

100021-1 if you still have them in stock. 
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Classified as Business 

For more information about the differences between the previous and new Backplane, please go to our 

website and download the previous bulletin. Navigate to www.turbocoroem.com and select “Bulletins.” 

Then type “291” in the search bar and Bulletin B-CN-291 will appear. Click on the desired language 

version to open the bulletin. 

 

Need Assistance  

For further questions, please contact your Key Account Manager or our Product Support group at 

turbocor.ps.na@danfoss.com or turbocor.ps.eu@danfoss.com for inquiries within Europe.  
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